
 

 

 

 
 

Monday 7th August 2023 

Stewards’ Notice 
Greyhound Racing SA Limited (GRSA) stood down certain registered greyhounds recently associated 
with premises formerly used to train greyhounds of Mr Tony and Mrs Lisa Rasmussen. 

Acting under rule 13(1)(g) of the Greyhounds Australasia Rules, the Board has determined that all 
registered named greyhounds that were in the custody and control of Mr Tony Rasmussen and Mrs 
Lisa Rasmussen from 17 June to 26 July 2023 (inclusive) are forthwith not permitted to compete in, or 
nominate for, any event or other trial for 21 clear days commencing from 26 July or until GRSA stewards 
have conducted a full analysis of each animal and are completely satisfied that any and all integrity 
concerns have been resolved. 

The inquiry into the ill-treatment of greyhounds has been adjourned to enable Stewards to continue 
investigations for referral of the matter to GRSA’s Integrity Hearings Panel (IHP) for determination. 

Suspension for the two registered persons, in place since the opening of the Inquiry on 26th July 2023, 
remain in effect, as does the restriction over the associated property to keep or train greyhounds. 


